Dear Ski Club Parents,

All parents who have participated in the Safe Environment Program (formally Safeguarding All God's Children) are welcome to join us as chaperones for the Ski Club. It is always an exciting evening! According to Archdiocesan policy and Alpine Valley Regulations, 1 chaperone is needed for every 10 students. I welcome YOUR help. If you would like to chaperone, fill out the chaperone form found online. Please note **each** trip requires a form!

I will need a driver who is willing to take snowboards/skis/additional equipment or be available for unforeseen emergencies. Please indicate your willingness to drive on the chaperone form. You must be available to drive both to and from the ski hill. Drivers must complete the Safe Driving Catholic Mutual Defensive Driving 3 step process available on the Waukesha Catholic website; Watch defensive driving video, have current vehicle insurance on file in the school office as well as a Driver's Record Check through the WI DMV proceeded by Catholic Mutual our insurance carrier..

One chaperone per 10 students is required to ride the bus to and from the ski hill and help with various duties outlined below. Chaperones may choose to either ski/board or sit in the lodge.

Duties for chaperones include:

- ✓ Assist students with boot and ski rental:
- ✓ Direct students to lesson location:
- ✓ Help with student check-in at designated time;
- ✓ Help with any situations that may arise while at the hill;
- ✓ Help students return rental equipment and gather belongings;
- ✓ At the end of the evening, direct students to the buses and help take a head count;
- ✓ When the buses arrive at St. Mary's assist students with gathering their belongings.

If you choose to drive yourself and students out to the ski hill you will not be included with St. Mary's Ski Club that night. You may purchase your lift/rental tickets when you arrive at the hill. In the event a situation arises that you need to pick your student up at the hill, please contact the school office or send a note **prior** to the day of the ski trip.

As always, your cooperation is always appreciated.

Mrs. Tiffany Lindbloom, tlindbloom@waukeshacatholic.org
Ski Club Advisor